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Mr. President,
Excellencies,
Distinguished Delegates,

Ladies and Gentlemen,

A very good morning to all of you.

Mr. President,

The Malaysian delegation congratulates His Excellency Ly Thuch,
Senior Minister of Cambodia and First Vice President of the Cambodia
Mine Action and Victim Assistance Authority, on his election as President
of the Fifth Review Conference of the Anti-Personnel Mine Ban
Convention (APMBC). We also wish to commend the Government of
Cambodia for hosting this significant conference, the Siem Reap-Angkor
Summit on a Mine-Free World, and extend our gratitude for their warm
hospitality.

Mr. President,

Malaysia stands firm in its commitment to the APMBC, having been an
early supporter of the Ottawa Process that led to its adoption. It was
more than 20 years ago when Malaysia successfully destroyed 94,721
anti-personnel mines, becoming the first mine-free country in Asia. This
achievement reflects our dedication to the humanitarian values
underpinning this Convention.



We believe that the success of the APMBC lies in its universality and
comprehensive implementation. Malaysia therefore calls on all States to
strengthen efforts in mine clearance, victim assistance, and mine risk
education, as well as to collaborate with affected States to ensure no
one is left behind.

Moreover, Malaysia urges non-State Parties to accede to the Convention
without delay and to contribute actively to the vision of a mine-free world.

Mr. President,

The Fifth Review Conference provides an opportunity for reflection,
renewal, and reinvigoration of our collective mission. Malaysia remains
committed to working alongside all stakeholders to achieve the
Convention’s goals and ensure its enduring impact on global peace and
security.

Thank you.



